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Solicitation Addendum 

Solicitation Number:   2020-10417  
Solicitation Description:  BRT Graffiti Abatement Request for Proposals (RFP)  
Solicitation Due Date and Time:  10 July 2020 at 4:00p PT  
Addendum Number:   #1 
Addendum Date:   02 July 2020  
Purpose of Addendum:  Questions to the RFP  
Contract Contact:   Patricia Jacobson, Assistant Contract Specialist  

pjacobson@actransit.org | 510.891.4715          
 

The Alameda-Contra Costa Transit District herewith issues this Addendum No. #1 to the above-referenced Request for Proposals. *Except as 
modified below, all other terms and conditions remain in effect. Strikethrough text represents deletions from the original IFB, and 
bold/italicized/underlined text represent additions to original RFP text. 

INSTRUCTIONS  
1. Return one (1) properly executed copy of this Addendum with proposal submission. Failure to sign and return this Addendum may 

result in the rejection of Offeror’s proposal.  
2. Carefully read, review and adhere to all notices, instructions and changes to the RFP in this Addendum.  
3. Following are the District’s revisions to the RFP. 
 
A. QUESTIONS AND CLARIFICATIONS 

Question 1: What type of specialized license is required to perform the job?  

Response: The Contractor will be responsible for maintaining any required business licenses, certifications, 
or permits required by the City of Oakland, the City of San Leandro and the State of California related to the 
management of the services to be performed under this contract as defined in the Scope of Work.. 

Question 2: Is the graffiti abatement currently being performed? Is there an existing contract? 

Response: The transit platforms are not currently owned / occupied by the District, so the current construction 
contractor is performing the graffiti clean-up and maintenance services during the course of construction 
services. There is no existing contract. This contract will be for new services.  

Question 3: Is this work on call or will there be a regular schedule to perform the work?  

Response: There is regular cleaning of the platforms and on call cleanings and graffiti abatement.  

Question 4:  Are any of the stations being serviced already? 

Response: Since the platforms are not in service yet we have not started the maintenance program. The 
construction contractor is currently handling graffiti clean-up and maintenance during the course of its 
construction management services.  

Question 5:   What is the date and time of the pre-proposal conference? 

Response: There is no pre-proposal conference scheduled at this time. If the District determines a 
conference is required, timely notice will be provided on this website.  
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Acknowledgment of Addenda 

The undersigned acknowledges receipt of the following addenda to the bidding document: Addendum #1. The completed acknowledgement of 
addenda form should be returned with bid response package; not sent to the District separately. ** NOTE: Failure to acknowledge receipt of all 
addenda may cause the bid to be considered non-responsive to the solicitation. Acknowledged receipt of each addendum must be clearly established and included 
with the bid. 

      
Name of Bidder 

      
Street Address 

      
City, State, Zip 
 

      
Signature of Authorized Official 

      
Date 
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